
A warm Summer welcome to you at The Wainwright from
Manager Sinead, her team and the owners.

Here's what has been happening at the pub since the last 
Wainwrites.

Bye bye Petra, hello Johan

A sad time for us all as we say goodbye to our lovely 
assistant manager Petra. She is leaving us, having been 

with us from the very start. She 
will be missed by locals and 
visitors alike, but especially by 
the 'pooches' for whom she was 
keeper of the free treats!

Everyone here would like to thank 
her for her tireless devotion to 
the job and wish her well for the 
future, with fingers crossed that 
she gets very bored very quickly 
and comes back to us one day ;-).

Meanwhile its a big hello to Johan who is joining us in 
June. Those of you who know Keswick well may recognise 
Johan from his time in the Oddfellow's Arms. We know 
that you will make him welcome.

Captain Invincible 

Those of you who were around last Autumn may 
remember that our Head Chef Aaron Thompson was 
selected to be Captain of the first XV for Keswick 
Kestrels. Well, his first season at the helm has finished 
and the team have completed a remarkable league and cup
double.

Having finished the league unbeaten the Kestrels have 
won promotion from the Cumbria League to the North 
Lancs & Cumbria League. The week after sealing 
promotion the Kestrels travelled to Cockermouth to take 
on Whitehaven in the Cumbria League RU Cup Final, 
winning 23-11.

Well done to Aaron, the team and the whole club. Take a 
well earned break for the Summer lads and lets have 
more to write about next season!

The All-Conquering Kestrels (Aaron's the one with the cup!)

Wild Pub Walks 

CAMRA have released a guide book
entitled “CAMRA's Wild Pub Walks”.
Written by Daniel Neilson it features
22 walks  around the UK, each
finishing at a pub. We are delighted
to say that we have been chosen as
one of them.

With a foreword  written by our very
own occasional local Alan Hinkes OBE,
it is a must for the serious walker
with a thirst.
 

Finally, who is the mystery boot donator?

Not long after we opened
we were wondering what
to do with a flower
basket bracket left on
the wall from the Four In
Hand days. We decided to
advertise ourselves by
putting a pair of walking
boots up there. The
smashing folk at Keswick
Boot Company kindly
donated a pair they had
been given, complete with
'214 Completed' label.

Well, another wanderer of the fells has made the pub the
last resting place for their boots! Thank you very much 
whoever you are.


